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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL
PROTECTION

SOUTHEAST REGIONAL OFFICE

NOTICE OF VIOLATION
May 24, 2018
Mr. Darren Landis
Quarry General Manager
Richard E. Pierson Materials Corp.
PO BOX 714

Bridgeport, N7, 08014-0714

Re:  Richard E. Pierson Materials Corp.
2205 North Rockhill Road
East Rockhill Township
Bucks County

Dear Mr. Landis:

On May 23, 2018, I conducted an inspection of the above facility and noted the following
violation(s):

Richard E. Pierson Materials Corp. poured foundations for the primary crusher,
installed structural steel for the primary crusher feed hopper, and brought associated
equipment such as conveyors and screen components on-site at the above facility
without a valid, issued plan approval or operating permit from the Department of
Environmental Protection (DEP). This is a violation of 25 Pa. Code Section 127.11.

Please submit a detailed abatement plan no later than 15 days from receipt of this letter
explaining why this violation occurred and how you will prevent similar violations from
occurring in the future.

Any violation of DEP’s Air Quality Regulations subjects a person to a variety of enforcement
actions, including civil and criminal penalties. Each day the violation continues constitutes a
separate offense.

During the inspection, I was told that the primary crusher is planned to be delivered the week of
May 28, 2018. Please be aware that continued construction of sources requiring a plan approval,
including bringing those sources and associated equipment on-site, would constitute ongoing and
additional violations of 25 Pa. Code Sections 127.11.

Southeast Regional Office | 2 East Main Street | Norristown, PA 19401-4515

484.250.5920 | Fax 484.250.5921 www.depweb.state.pa.us



Mzr. Darren Landis -2 - May 24, 2018

This Notice of Violation is neither an order nor any other final action of DEP. It neither imposes
nor waives any enforcement action available to DEP under any of its statutes. If DEP determines
that an enforcement action is appropriate, you will be notified of the action.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact me at 484,250,7516.

Sincerely,

Mx’\ ﬁb’)"v‘yﬂ —~Bpndt Mapin,

Jennifer Ramos-Buschmann
Air Quality Specialist
Air Quality

cc:  Ms, Gallagher
Mr, Mountain
Central Office (via email)
Bucks County Health Dept.
Enforcement File
Re 30 (TDB18) 144-2



